
Senator Bailey, Representative Perry, and Members of the Health Coverage Insurance and 
Financial Services Committee, 


My name is Anne Marisic, I live in Freeport, Maine, and I urge you to vote Ought

to Pass on LD 227.


Passing this law will ensure that medical providers in our state will be able to provide health 
care without threat or interruption from hostile laws enacted in other states. I am grateful that 
within this state, my rights to make my own reproductive decisions are protected, as are the 
rights of all of those seeking reproductive and gender-affirming care. Having seen what has 
happened in state and federal courts over the past few years, we know those rights can’t be 
taken for granted. 


This week, France became the first country to enshrine abortion rights in its constitution, 
recognizing the right of bodily autonomy. While that protection is no longer guaranteed in the 
United States, everyone should be able to get the medical care they need in Maine. 


Reproductive health care and gender-affirming care is life-saving medical care. With increasing 
attacks on reproductive and gender-affirming care across the country, Maine lawmakers must 
act to protect health care providers and access to care that is legal in Maine.


Please vote Ought to Pass on LD 227. 


Thank you, 


Anne Marisic

Freeport, Maine
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